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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 
 
To: Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 
  Chris Parker, Director 
 Energy Section 
  Artie Powell, Manager 
  Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
  Abdinasir Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
 
Date: June 21, 2011 
 
Re: 11-035-T03 – Schedule 114 - Cool Keeper Program 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION (Approval) 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) approve Rocky Mountain Power’s (Company) proposed modifications to the Cool 

Keeper Program tariff (Schedule 114).   

ISSUE AND DISCUSSION 

On May 16, 2011, the Company filed its comments in response to the April 27, 2011 

Commission Order in this Docket.  In this filling the Company responded to the Comments of 

the Division and the Office of Consumer Services (Office).  On May 24, the Division and the 

Office filed their responses to the Company’s comments recommending that the Commission 

accept the new proposed tariff language and/or alternate language.  However, the Office 

proposed an alternate language intended to clarify the partial use provision.  After several 

informal discussions with the Division and the Office, the Company proposed the following 

language which was agreed to by the Division and the Office. 
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Program participation may be denied to customers whose Qualifying Equipment 

is not regularly in operation during the Summer Peak Period at the discretion of 

the Company despite meeting all other Program requirements for participation. 

On June 9, 2011, the Company filed its proposed modifications to the Cool Keeper program that 

contains the proposed language under the Application section.  Therefore, the Division concludes 

that this filing is in compliance with the Commission Order dated April 27, 2011 and 

recommends that the Commission approve it. 

 

CC:  Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Michele Beck, OCS 


